
PUBLIC NOTICE
ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW

FUNDING RECIPIENT: Aquarion Water Company
PROJECT TITLE: Rosebrook Wellfield Improvements

PROJECT ADDRESS: 8-56 Lake Carolyn Rd, Carroll, NH
WATER SYSTEM PWS#/PROJECT #: 0382010

Abenaki, an Aquarion Water Company, has applied for 
funds through the State of New Hampshire Drinking Water 
and Groundwater Trust Fund (DWGTF) to finance a water 
infrastructure improvements project in Carroll, NH.

This project includes constructing a new treatment/boost-
er pump station facility and associated water main and site 
work at the Rosebrook Wellfield Site. The new building will 
house booster pumps, clearwell tanks, and chemical stor-
age and feed systems. The existing building will be main-
tained for housing Well #1 and storage. Approximately 100 
feet of 6-inch ductile iron water main will be constructed 
to and from the existing building to the new facility. The 
proposed piping will tie into existing piping within the 
building. Portions of the existing piping within the facility 
will be replaced. The area of disturbance is approximately 
25,900 square feet. The gravel access drive will be expand-
ed to add a turnaround area necessary of chemical deliver-
ies and access to the new facility. The area of the addition-
al gravel access drive is approximately 7,365 square feet. 
All required permits and approvals will be obtained prior to 
construction.

Whereas this project constitutes only a minor project, and 
no significant environmental impacts are anticipated, a 
Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) is proposed.

PUBLIC REVIEW
This public notice is published in accordance with Env-Dw 
1300 and a 30-day comment period will be held.  Comments 
will be accepted through March 26, 2024, when the public 
notice will end.

The full document is available at www.des.nh.gov under 
“Resource Center, Public Notices”, and search for “Abena-
ki”.  Comments may be addressed to, the following loca-
tions: Tighe and Bond, Attn: Heidi Baird, 177 Corporate Dr, 
Portsmouth NH, 03801, or by email at: hrbaird@tighebond.
com; or NHDES Drinking Water and Groundwater Trust 
Fund (DWGTF) Attn: Jennifer Brady, Environmental Review 
Coordinator, 29 Hazen Dr, PO Box 95, Concord NH 03302, or 
by email at: envreview@des.nh.gov.


